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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka
35th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Lao People’s Democratic Republic – 21st January 2020
Sri Lanka warmly welcomes the delegation of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic and appreciates the detailed presentation made to the Council. 

 

Sri Lanka welcomes the amendments made to the Constitution of the Lao PDR since the last reporting cycle which now stipulates that the State acknowledges, respects, protects, and guarantees fundamental rights of the citizens in accordance with the law. It is also encouraging to note that a number of new laws have been enacted that codifies the Penal Code, Civil Code, Law on State Compensation, Law on Treaties and International Agreements, among others. It is noted that the Lao PDR has streamlined the provisions of the international treaties, which it is party to, including human rights treaties into its domestic law.

We take note of the efforts taken to combat trafficking including the implementation of the National Plan on Anti-Trafficking In Persons (TIP) Phase 2 for 2016-2020, with allocated national budget and assigning the National Steering Committee on Anti-Human Trafficking as the main implementing agency,
In a constructive spirit, Sri Lanka recommends that the Lao PDR: 

 

1. Ratifies the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families;
2. Considers accession to the Optional Protocol on the Convention Against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;
3. Further improve measures aimed at combating human trafficking, including victim assistance; 
and 
4. Continue to strengthen institutional mechanisms focusing on advancement and protection of the rights of the child. .
Sri Lanka wishes Lao PDR success in its UPR engagement.
